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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               

July 4, 2023

     The July 4th meeting of DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander, Ed Wenzel at 6:00 pm.  A short prayer before lunch was given by Chaplin Gary Davidson. A salute to the Flag by Commander Wenzel. A chili meal donated by Commander Wenzel.  Thank you Commander for the chili meal plus a dessert.  The Adjutant also donated a dessert. 

     Opening ceremony - Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting at 6:30 pm with a salute to the Flag. Opening prayer led by Chaplin Gary Davidson and the draping of the P.O.W.-M.I.A chair.  

     Roll call of Officers - 7 Officers were present, 4 Officers excused. 13 members attended.  

     The minutes of the June 6th meeting were presented in a printed form.  Gary Davidson motion to approve the minutes, 2nd by Larry Wodack.  Motion carried. 

     Visitor: 4th District Executive Committee member was present 

     Treasurer’s Report – $11,817.98 checkbook balance. Motion by Steve Mielke to approve the Treasurer Report, 2nd by Larry Wodack. Motion carried. No lunch bill, it was donated by Commander.

We will distribute gas cards to our needy Veterans to our local Veterans.

     Sick or distress – No reports.  Glenn is doing OK.

     Unfinished Business – Members packed the new Forget-Me-Not flowers for the drive July 28 & 29th at our local places of business.  

     New Business – Report of the State Convention of June 9 & 10 in Madison.  A women’s conference on Thursday.  Legislative agenda by Al Labelle.  The 70% - 90% property Tax relief has not been voted on by our legislators.  Many other projects the Dept. of Wisconsin DAV were also reported. Round up – A project where  a local store will round up the person purchase to the $ amount.  Festival was approved.  Must contact the Corporate Headquarters.  Will try other stores in the future.  Daniel Diebold- District Ex. Committee Member, installed our Officers for the year 2023-2024 year.

     Being no further business, Commander Wenzel held a moment of silence for our deceased members. Chaplain Davidson held the closing prayer with the undraping of POW-MIA chair. A motion to adjourn by Bruce Donavan, 2nd by John Barton. Motion carried.  Commander Wenzel closed with  a salute to the Flag.  Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.    Next meeting August 1, 2023 at 6:00 pm.  

                 Attendance prize winner – Jim Krambein won the $25.00 and he donated it back to the Club.  

Submitted by,                               

Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant                                   
